



SECTION 1: USE OF ENGLISH

Task 1. Choose the correct answer, A, B, C or D, to complete each sentence.

1. Before moving to New York, she _____ in Los Angeles.
A. worked B. has worked C. works D. work
2. The Chinese restaurant, _____ is in Long Street, got a new owner.
A. who B. where C. which D. what
3. He's a poor driver. He can't stop the car _____.
A. smoothly B. smooth C. smoother D. most smooth
4. _____ the lesson finished, the students left the classroom.
A. While B. After C. Until D. Before

Task 2. Choose the correct sentence.

5. A. She bought a leather black stylish jacket.
B. She bought a stylish black leather jacket.
C. She bought a black stylish leather jacket.
D. She bought a leather stylish black jacket.
6. A. The teacher said us to open our books.
B. The teacher told us open our books.
C. The teacher told us to open our books.
D. The teacher said us open our books.
7. A. The window broke by the boy.
B. The window were broken by the boy.
C. The window is broken by the boy.
D. The window was broken by the boy.

SECTION 2. VOCABULARY

Task 1. Choose the correct word from A, B, C or D to complete each sentence.

8. I serve passengers drinks on a flight. I'm _____.
A. a pilot B. a flight attendant C. a travel agent D. a waiter
9. A _____ is a long period when there is little or no rain.
A. thunderstorm B. flood C. drought D. blizzard

Task 2. Choose the correct word to complete each definition.

10. The game in which two or four people use rackets to hit a small ball to each other over a net is _____.
A. tennis B. football C. badminton D. cricket
11. The ability to withstand a difficult process or situation without giving up is _____.
A. capability B. rebounding C. endurance D. resistance



Task 3. Choose the correct synonym for each underlined word.

12. The child is imaginative, and she can invent wonderful stories.
A. decisive B. inventive C. punctual D. reliable
13. The firefighter was courageous when he entered the burning building.
A. brave B. careless C. nervous D. confident

SECTION 3. COMMUNICATION

Choose the correct answer from A, B, C or D to complete each conversation.

14. A: _____
B: No, I don't. I prefer playing basketball.
A. Do you enjoy playing basketball?
B. What sport do you prefer?
C. Do you like playing soccer?
D. Are you good at soccer?
15. A: Where is your favorite place to visit?
B: My favourite place to visit is the beach.
A: _____
B: No, I prefer going during the summer.
A. Do you go there in winter?
B. Do you swim in the ocean?
C. How often do you go to the beach?
D. Do you like the mountains too?

SECTION 4. READING

Read the short text and choose the correct answer from A, B, C or D.

James and I live in Glasgow, Scotland. Thirty years ago, we went to London for our honeymoon. We went by train. We visited lots of the sights — the Tower, the Houses of Parliament, the British Museum — and we had a boat trip on the Thames.

I wanted to do some shopping, so I went to Harrods, a huge and very expensive department store. James did not want to go in. He was a good socialist, and he felt the store was for rich types — people with too much money!

He was — and still is — a bookworm, and he always carries a book with him. He found a bench in the shade of a tree, and he decided to read his book while I went into the store.

The goods were fantastic. I looked at everything, but I didn't buy anything because the prices were too high. Amazingly, I bumped into two of my old school friends. They were on holiday in London for one week. We started talking about our old school. They invited me to have tea with them. The tearoom at Harrods was magnificent.

I chose a delicious French pastry, and my friends had scones with cream and jam. We chatted and chatted. It was a wonderful experience. It wasn't until I was coming out of the store that I remembered my husband!

I checked my watch. It was three hours since I had left him. I ran back to the bench. James's nose was in his book. Eventually, he looked up, smiled and said, "Back so soon, Mary?"

16. Where do James and Mary live?

- A. In London
- B. In Paris
- C. In Harrods
- D. In Glasgow

17. How did they travel to London?

- A. By bus
- B. By car
- C. By train
- D. By boat

18. What does "bookworm" mean in the text?

- A. A person who likes shopping
- B. A person who reads a lot
- C. A person who sells books
- D. A person who travels often

19. Why didn't Mary buy anything at Harrods?

- A. She did not like the goods.
- B. The store was closed.
- C. The prices were too high.
- D. She forgot her money.

20. What can we understand about James at the end of the story?

- A. He was angry with Mary.
- B. He did not notice the time.
- C. He went inside Harrods.
- D. He wanted to leave London.